1541

MINUTES OF THE UNIVERSITY FACULTY June 12, 1959

The University Faculty met in special session in the Assembly Room of Lafferty Hall Friday, June 12, 1959, at 10:00 a.m. President Dickey presided. Since this meeting was scheduled at an hour when many of the members would be unable to attend because of classwork, no record of attendance was made.

The minutes of May 20 were read and approved.

Professor W. D. Ham, acting for Dean Matthews, presented the names of six students in the College of Law who had completed all requirements for their degrees and asked that they be recommended to the Board of Trustees for the degree of Bachelor of Laws. He stated that it was necessary that the degrees be awarded in time for these students to be certified as Law graduates to the State Board of Bar Examiners by July 22, 1959. The University Faculty voted to recommend these six candidates to the Board of Trustees for the degree of Bachelor of Laws.

Walter Scott Collins
Edward Walker Eversole
Don Burton Mills

Gentry Elliott McCauley, Jr. Carroll Morris Redford, Jr. William C. Van Inwegen

President Dickey made two reports to the faculty. The first was a report of progress on the report of the Subcommittee on the Gifted Student. Immediately after the Faculty meeting of May 20 the materials were forwarded to the Committee on Committees and that committee was asked to consider the appointment of a ten-man committee to consider the report and to make any further recommendations that might seem desirable at that time. The committee was meeting June 12. In addition, consideration has been given and is continuing to be given to the allocation of certain funds that should make it possible for the gifted students to have part-time direction during the coming year.

The second statement concerned the report of the Committee on the Role and Composition of the University Faculty. This report had been forwarded to the Committee on Committees with the request that it study the recommendations in that report and if it seemed that other committees would be needed that they be recommended at the time the report is forwarded to the committee that is revising the Governing Regulations of the University.

President Dickey stated that he hoped to report progress on these two proposals in the fall.

The Faculty adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Charles F. Elton Secretary